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Show me Your ways, O Lord;
Teach me Your paths.

Lead me in Your truth and teach me,
For You are the God of my salvation;

On You I wait all the day.
Good and upright is the Lord;
Therefore He teaches sinners in the way.

The humble He guides in justice,
And the humble He teaches His way.

All the paths of the Lord are mercy and truth,
To such as keep His covenant and His testimonies.

- From Psalm 24
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Little Hands Orphanage
(Mexico)

As we welcome spring, we welcome in such a new and 
exciting time at Little Hands! 

The third house is now complete 
and the Quiñonez family has 
moved and have settled in to 
that home! In addition, Amara 
and Glenn Bozic have settled in 
to the house that the Quiñonez 
family used 

to occupy. Initially, it was quite chaotic for 
children and caregivers alike but we are 
so thankful for each of your prayers, and 
for the Lord’s hand in seeing us through. 
Visitors for the last few months were 
abundant in the form of various work-

teams to help with 
finishing touches on the third dwelling, 
as well as individuals who would 
come and devote a day to work on the 
project. 

Many visitors helped with the 
transitions, and Amara and Glenn 
have been excited to see many 
fellow Canadians! We have been 
very thankful to have had Rachel 

and Mikayla Weinhardt, Josiah Reinhart, Silas Jahn and 
Sebastian Nitz recently! God opened the way, and we 
pray He would continue to, as we hope Canada will 
eventually open up more. 

In other news, we were thrilled to 
receive more children shortly after 
switching homes. MP welcomed a 
new baby, as well as another precious 
little boy and girl! We are so excited to 
now be able to slowly grow, and have 
an excellent system in place for relief 
caregiving. 
God truly has 
provided, above 
and beyond 
what we can ask 
or imagine. 

May you each be 
blessed in your 
love and prayers over us!

The Little Hands Orphanage Family

casahogartecate@gmail.com

Tecate
Mexico

Greetings from Tecate, Mexico! On February 6, 2022, we 
rejoiced with the angels in heaven as we saw the baptism of 
Jose Gonzalez, who buried his old life, to rise to a new life 
in Christ Jesus. We look forward to having another young 
Brother as part of the body of Christ here. The elders present 
were Bro. Mark Igic and Bro. Jose Cervantes. Thank you for 
your prayers and support.

Praise God for His unspeakable gift!

Jose and Cathy Cervantes: 

Romans837jc@yahoo.com
Baptism
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Green Olive Tree Ministries
Brazil

Greetings from Lebenshaus/GOTM

The GOTM team has come to the difficult decision that it 
is time to downsize. During its history, Lebenshaus (House 
of Life) Farm has served well the purposes for which the 
Lord granted the acquisition of this buried treasure. It has 
been home for dozens of children over the years. Scores of 
students and their parents from the former GOTM School 
in Pombos, as well as local families, have enjoyed camps 
and retreats in its refreshing natural beauty.  Lebenshaus 
has served as a teaching center- training teachers, students 
and believers.  The facilities also provided opportunities 
for acquiring diverse skills including horsemanship, 
woodworking, gardening and landscaping, sheep raising, 
construction and building maintenance, cooking and baking. 

Now, almost 16 years after its purchase, the care needs of 
the present home of GOTM exceed the physical abilities 
of our smaller staff.  We are asking Our Provider to bring 
a buyer willing to purchase this land for the real value it 
has accrued. With the proceeds of the sale, we plan to 
buy a more manageable property, closer to the town of 
Gravata, with facilities appropriate to the present needs and 
Ministries of GOTM.  These Ministries include:

* A home for the continuing care of Special Needs family 
members: 

Our son Edson and his wife Milka have assumed the role 
of principle caregivers and overseers for their daily living 
and work responsibilities.

* A meeting place for continuing Bible Studies, discipleship 
and Worship services.

* A center for educational support for children of mission 
families and interested neighbors.

Green Olive Tree Ministries has always sought to be a bright 
beacon of truth where Jesus is supreme and  God’s Word 
is loved and, by His grace, faithfully and clearly taught 
and practiced. The Lord has given us a dear Brother who 
is an able and committed teacher — Daniel Salgado (wife 
Evaneides and two daughters, Eliza and Liz)

Prayer requests:

* That the farm would sell quickly and at a fair price

* Wisdom as we find and purchase a new property that 
will continue to be a “House of Life”. 

* For the two Brothers, Daniel and Edson, who are 
assuming much of the responsibility of GOTM

"And we have not ceased to pray for you and to ask that you 

may be filled with the knowledge of His will in all spiritual 
wisdom and understanding, so that you may walk in a 
manner worthy of the Lord, to please Him in all respects, 
bearing fruit in every good work and increasing in the 
knowledge of God strengthened with all power, according to 
His glorious might, for the attaining of all steadfastness and 
patience; joyously giving thanks to the Father…” Colossians 
1:9-12

Together with you in His service,

Brent Freeman, For GOTM

FOR SALE:

 Beautiful 80 Acre Farm Nestled in the Wooded Hills of 

     Gravatá, Pernambuco
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Dear Friends,

We are so excited to share that our after school program 
has started again after almost a two year hiatus due to 
Covid restrictions. We began at the beginning of March with 
9 boys in the afternoon. (School in Brazil is only half-day, 
either morning or afternoon.) We had so much interest from 
children in the town wanting to participate (who study in the 
afternoon) that we also started a morning group with 8 boys 
participating. We now have around 30 children participating 
in the program, which runs from Monday to Thursday. The 
after school program, known as CTE Adonai in Portuguese, 
includes times of music, devotions, prayer, skits, tutoring, 
games, and snacks. We also are offering several workshops 
including cooking, guitar, and soccer. Hopefully, we can start 
a computer skills and English class soon. 

We are actively seeking volunteers to help teach in our 
program, specifically for the English class. An invitation is 
extended to anyone who would be interested in coming as 
a short-term missionary to help teach English as part of our 
program. In the past, we have welcomed several short-term 
missionaries from Canada, South Africa, Switzerland, Poland, 

and France through Operation Mobilization Brazil. These 
missionaries each stayed for about a month and during their 
time, despite the language barrier, they were able to teach 
English, play with the children during free-time, and do 
special activities- all while showing them God’s love through 
their daily interactions. We would like to encourage anyone 
who might be interested in coming to pray for the Lord’s 
leading, and please feel free to contact us with any questions 
or more details about an opportunity to join us here at the 
Nepo Children’s Home. 

We are on Instagram! The After School Program has a page 
on Instagram and since there are no government regulations 
for our program, we can actually show pictures of the kids! If 
you have an Instagram 
account and would like 
to follow us on there, 
the name of our page 
is familia_adonai2022. 
Come check us out! 

Nepomuceno
Brazil

Pics of the After School Program:

CTE Adonai

An invitation 
is extended to 

anyone who would 
be interested 
in coming as 
a short-term 

missionary to help 
teach English 
as part of our 

program



Published by the Apostolic Christian Church Foundation, Inc. 5

Solar Panels

Bicycle Rally

We installed solar 
panels at the home in 
hopes that the energy 
that is generated will 
help cut down on 
operating expenses. 
Prices for everything 
here have been 
skyrocketing and we 
are hoping that this investment will pay off in the long run. 
We are thankful for the Canadian Mission Board granting us 

a loan to cover the costs of 
this project. 

We were recently 
contacted by a local cycling 
group who came to us 
with the idea of organizing 
an event to help collect 
food for our home. The 
bicycle rally took place in 

March with over 250 participants. 

Thankfully, we were blessed 
with beautiful weather on 
the day of the event. The 
participants donated over 450 
kilos of basic food supplies, 
including rice, sugar, and 
beans to our home and we 
praise God for this huge 
blessing. Our boys enjoyed helping 
mark the trails and with registration. They also participated 

in the closing ceremony and enjoyed some 
tasty kabobs with the participants after the 
event. 

In February, we received a new boy, Ytalo, 
12. He enjoys soccer, playing video games, 
and fishing, but does not like to study or go 
to school. Ytalo communicates well about 
day-to-day matters, but says little about his 
life before coming here with his family and 

his experiences. He is still adapting to life here at the home 
and we ask that you keep him in prayer. 

Our cook and household helper, Vera, who has been with us 
for three years, had to leave her position due to health and 

personal problems. Please pray for her as she seeks 
treatment for her health issues. 

A few months ago, we shared about our new caretaker 
couple, Carlos and Arianne. Unfortunately, last month, 
Carlos left his position for a different job. Arianne is 
still with us, and has temporarily taken over Vera’s 
responsibilities in the kitchen and with the household 
tasks. 

Due to Carlos’ departure, we had to once again look for a 
caretaker couple. We praise the Lord for quickly providing a 
new couple. Demerval and Paula have been hired for a three 
month trial period. He is a karate instructor and she works 
during the day at a local private school. We are thankful for 
the help he provides during the day here at the home with 
the after school program, and that they can both work the 
rotating evening shift with the boys. 

In closing, we would like to sincerely thank you for your 
faithful financial contributions which help us in the daily care 
of the children the Lord has entrusted to us. We also are so 
grateful for your continued prayer support. We praise God 
for your partnership in this ministry! 

In Him,

Heltton and Katy Brandão

Heltton Brandao: helttonb@gmail.com
Katy Brandao: katypavkov@aol.com

Kabobs

"we... sincerely thank you 
for your faithful financial 
contributions which help 
us in the daily care of 

the children the Lord has 
entrusted to us"
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The Project “Escuela de Vida” is back! 
There aren’t enough words to express 
the excitement and happiness that 
filled our hearts when we saw all the 
children reunited for the first day of 

classes after two years. 

But, before we started with the classes we had 
a full month of training with the volunteers in 
February. It was an incredible time where we 
prayed together, heard words of encouragement, 
received instructions about how classes were 
going to be and we were also able to grow in 
unity as a group. The volunteer team of 2022 
consists of 27 people, the biggest one we've had 
so far. God is good! 

The volunteers are youth, adults and older ladies from 
our church that donate their time to serve, teach and love 

the kids. They’re divided 
in groups and each one of 
them have a responsibility 
to fulfill. Our curriculum 
offers classes in Christian 
History, Literature, Physical 

Education, English 
and Principles & 
Values. We also 
offer a delicious 
snack prepared by 
the hands of the 
best ladies. 

March was a great month! The Escuela de Vida Project 
started and each day has been better than we ever 
expected. We have a total of 63 children participating with 

us, divided by ages in three 
classes. Each class has a 
tutor, three helpers and 

also a name that identifies 
the group. The first class 
is called “VALIENTES” 
(Braves) and children from 
5 to 7 years old are part of it. The second one is called 

“ESCOGIDOS” (The Chosen) and children 8 and 9 years old 
are in it. The oldest class, that has the group from 10 to 12 
years old, is called “TIMOTEOS” (Timothys). 

This year, in our Bible class, we are studying the book 
of Proverbs. The classes are always based on a special 

“Vocabulary of the day”, and, based 
on a specific word, the teachers 
develop their teaching. Words are the 
building blocks of ideas; man cannot 
think without words. As Christians, 
we need a noble and Biblical 
vocabulary to guide our reasoning 
and decision-making.

Jesus said, “My words are spirit” 
(John 6:63). Words have the power to create and destroy 
(Proverbs 18:21). Through the study of God's Word, a child's 
vocabulary is greatly improved when the teachers mediate 
between the language and begin to use words to create new 
realities. 

In each class, the students learn new vocabulary words from 
the book of Proverbs. These key words are used by putting 
each flashcard that we have printed for each lesson on the 
wall in the classroom. The words stays on the wall during the 
entire week and the children have the opportunity to look at 
it many times to always remember what they have learned. 

The following week, as the teachers introduce a new word, 
they replace the old 
one with the flashcards 
from the next lesson, 
and put them in a 
“treasure chest.” Each 
teacher uses these 

words throughout the 
week when they talk to the 
children, helping them to 
develop their thinking and 
reasoning skills by asking 
them to include the words 

in their conversation and when answering questions. 

Words are the keys to unlock the treasure chest of ideas. 
Good words are worth a lot and cost little. We believe that 
by teaching the children a whole new vocabulary that is 
based on God’s Word, they will be able to develop lifelong 
habits of personal study and reflection of principles, 

Mission Paraguay
(South America)
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building Christian consecrated minds for fresh insight and 
Biblical reasoning. “The fear of the LORD is the beginning 

of wisdom: And the 
knowledge of the holy is 
understanding.” (Proverbs 
9:10)

If you’re interested in 
helping and supporting this 
project, you can do so, by 
donating financially through 
the ACC Foundation, and/or 

sponsoring one child monthly ($30 per month).

We are SO thankful for all the support we have already 
received by giving us the opportunity to build amazing 
classrooms. 

To keep up with weekly information, videos, pictures and 
details of the project, you can follow us on Instagram (@
proyectosocialedv) or check our Facebook page (Proyecto 
Escuela de Vida - Paraguay). 

Thank you for your prayers and support. May God bless you 
more and more every day! 

Hadassa Caballero (Project Coordinator)

Gabe and Hadassa Caballero

Gabriel: gabecaballero116@gmail.com

Hadassa: hadassadurante1995@gmail.com

We are thankful for an upcoming 
9th year anniversary at church! For 
5 years we held church in our garage 
and for four years we have been in our 
building structure while it was being 

built. Every day it looks more beautiful and we are thankful 
for all of you who have donated towards this building, 
and especially during the 
pandemic! God is good! He is 
faithful. We keep praying and 
believing and He keeps things 
moving.

Our mission statement says 
that we are growing up a 
church where everyone is a 
minister (an ambassador, a 
messenger, a witness) and 
every home is an extension of the 

church. Every home is a 
potential outreach, a place 
where we can share the 
Good News. 

Last year we opened a 
new outreach in Capiatá. 
This family of believers 
lived through an amazing 
transformation. They were 

facing separation, addictions and 
domestic violence. When God worked miracles in their lives, 
they became saved, and never stop telling other of their 
transformation. We will be officially starting church services 
there in June.

This year, Christian and Carolina offered to open their home 
up to a new outreach, and since March, we have been 
visiting a growing group of believers in Ypané. There is a 
children’s group, a teen group, and an adult group. They are 
praying about a gym that is near their house which could 
possibly be used for social gatherings… like church??? Help 
us in prayer for these two outreaches.

We are blessed with a Spiritual Maturity Bible Study course 
which is helping our Church grow in wisdom and knowledge 
of Biblical principles and conduct. It has been so encouraging 
to see individual growth. One sister told us that her daughter 
said, “Mommy, you’ve changed so much! You react so 
differently, what happened?” She told her daughter (who 
had stopped going to church) about the Spiritual Maturity 
course and now the daughter is coming. Pastors Gabriel and 
Oscar are also offering SEMINARY classes, there are about 30 
young kids and adults digging deeper into God’s Word and 
understanding Biblical doctrines. 

Escuela de Vida also keeps us all busy, as most of us are 
volunteers, teaching or serving this next generation for 
Christ. 

We still have some needs for air conditioning in the 
classrooms and in our church, and tile floor for church, 
but just as God has provided all of our needs in so many 
ways, we know that in His timing, He will provide. Phase 
by phase we see that His hand of blessing has been over 
our heads, our ministries and our family. Thanks for 
your prayers, encouragement and financial blessings.

Oscar and Karen Caballero

Karen: karencaba68@gmail.com

Oscar and Karen

Celso and Nancy from Capiatá
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Dear Brothers and Sisters,

Thank you so much for faithfully lifting up this ministry in 
prayer. The last few months have been very intense, with 
many changes and many of our teens needing specialized 
attention. Here’s a look at what’s been going on at CLM since 
the last issue:

Staff Changes

During the past few months, 
we had two couples leave CLM. 
Caregivers, Hoelynton & Ana 
and Darcy & Luciana, believed 
God directed them that their 
time in this position had come 
to an end. 

We were thankful that God 
quickly brought us new couples 
to replace them. Rogerio and 
Bianca, and their son Jose (4), 
arrived at the end of March 
from São Paulo. They’d had some training on working with 
vulnerable children but are now adapting to ministering in 
this context in everyday life.

Cristiano and Thais, and their sons Guilherme and Edevilson 
(both 17), moved back to CLM in April. This couple had 
served at CLM for nearly 5 years before leaving in 2021, after 
adopting Edevilson, and it’s great to have them back!

Wedding

Edilson (22) and Poliane had 
been living together since 
he left CLM in 2019, at age 
18. They decided to officially 
get married to make their 
relationship right before 
God. The service was held at 
CLM on March 19th. It was 
a beautiful service in the 
outdoor trellis area. Please 
pray for them and their 
newborn daughter Anny.

Baptism

CLM teens Lydia* (16) and Ingrid* (14) were baptized on 
March 20, along with 3 of Rogerio and Vivien’s children: 
Zachary, Hannah, and Asaph. Please pray for all these young 
people, that they would continue seeking God with all of 
their hearts.

Teens in Specialized Treatment Facilities

In the past few months, we’ve had 3 different teens in 
specialized treatment facilities. Jude* was in drug rehab from 
February to April. When he was released, he was already 18 
years old and went to live with his family. He was at CLM for 
a very short time, but we believe that God can bring growth 
to the seeds planted in his heart.

Jennifer* (17) was in a psychiatric hospital from the end of 
February through the end of April after suffering from deep 
depression after losing her rights to her daughter Alyssa*. 
Please pray for her as she readjusts to life at CLM, and pray 
for her future, as she is quite behind in school.

At the end of April, Iris* (13) was also admitted to a 
psychiatric hospital after suffering several bouts of running 
away, with self-mutilation and aggressive behavior toward 
those trying to help her. She needs much prayer for a 
complete transformation and healing of her heart and mind.

High Turnover in Children and Teens

5 children arrived and 5 left in the last 3 months. Two of 
them stayed only about a month. Please pray for grace and 
wisdom for the CLM team, so that we can effectively minister 
to each child or teen, no matter how long they are with us.

Volunteers from the Community

We are thankful for the volunteer teachers that are 
coming each weekend to tutor the CLM kids in Math and 
Portuguese. It is turning out to be a good experience for 
everyone.

Easter Activity

On the evening of Good Friday, we were able to organize a 
Passover seder for the CLM team. A few couples and youth 
from a local church were able to stay with the children while 

the team 
had this 
special time 
together.

The evening 
started in the 
chapel area, 
where there 
was a

Canaan Land Ministries
Brazil

Christiano and Thais

Edilson and Poliane
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table spread with foods that Jesus might have eaten with his 
disciples at the Last Supper. We had bread, fish, lamb, bitter 
herbs, grapes, and grape juice, reminding us of the life of our 
Savior and His death as our Passover lamb. After the meal, 
we had communion in the woods by the stream. It was a 
wonderful time 
of renewal for all 
who participated.

We covet your 
fervent prayers 
for our team as 
we continue to 
receive many 
teens who 
need a lot of 
individualized 
attention and 
often don’t want to be here. Pray for grace for each team 
member as we seek to minister in all the details and 
particularities of each situation.

Trusting Christ,

The CLM staff

Caregivers: Thaís & Cristiano, Hernan & Tania, Vagner & 
Analu, Mateus & Rosangela, Rogerio & Bianca

Director: Anderson Kasnocha

Tech team: Altair (psychologist), Tiene (social worker), 
Isabella (social worker)

Support staff:
Bethany (marketing/communication, education, 
administrative)

Rogerio (spiritual oversight and administrative)
Danielly (finances/administrative)
Junior (Turvo upkeep)
Edilson (maintenance)

Visit CLM online at:
Website: associacaocanaa.org.br	
Facebook: @clmhome
Instagram: @associacaocanaaclm	
Twitter: @canaaclm
YouTube: Associação Canaã - CLM
LinkedIn: Associação Canaã - CLM

* Indicates not the real names of children

Annual Business Meeting
Mansfield, OH

"I am thankful that there is a day set aside to promote 
the Foundation and share with others what is happening. 
It was a great time of fellowship. Perhaps (some) 
were thinking that it was still like days of old when the 
meeting was more for business." - meeting attendee

As important as it is, the business part of our Annual 
Meeting was an hour or less. In this short time, we briefly 
reviewed the ACCF financials for the previous year and 
received an update from the Executoive Director and the 
Trustee Chairman. We also voted on the open Trustee 
positions (whether for new appointments or for renewal) 
and directed the attendees to the Committee 2021 recap and 
financials within the Annual Report.

There was also ample time for the Committees desiring to 
present their Committee work at the informal "Tradeshow" 
segment. These are popular for the open opportunity to 
discuss with the Committees their work, their needs, and 
their plans for the future.

This year, we again also had words of encouragement in 
three presentations. In the first, "Sound the Trumpet", we 
were reminded that the world is looking at the Church. How 
committed are we to making God first in everything we do? 
Or, are we just like the world? Just as Joel called the people 

to repent, so must we, for the day of the Lord is coming.

In session two, "Did You Hear?," we were challenged to 
action. God did not leave us here to take care of ourselves. 
That's His job. He wants us to hear and then work in His 
Kingdom. It does not matter our age or talents, He only 
needs willing hearts. Are you willing?

Finally, in the Elder encouragement, we were asked, are 
you going to be changed, having had the opportunity to 
take inventory? Or will you always be repenting and never 
amending? We must take advantage of the opportunities 
that God gives us and be prepared for whatever is coming.

It was a time of encouragement, fellowship, exhortation and 
even some admonition. Oh yes, and some business.

"I'm thankful to the Lord that I was able to be 
present Saturday at the meeting. It's one of the most 
uplifting meetings that I attended in my time being a 
Representative. We all, with His help, strive to be good 
examples in the world and spread the Word of God and 
His love." - Representative attendee

We sincerely hope to see more of you at our next meeting, 
scheduled for Saturday, April 22, 2023, location to be 
determined.
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Zambia
Africa

Over the past few months, we have been and continue to 
be blessed with many visitors, including Max Sabo from 
Phoenix, Arizona; Thomas & Ashley Nitz and Bob & Marlene 
Ritzmann from Kitchener, Ontario; and Gary Ringer, Lifesong 
founder, from Illinois. 

Since March, Max Sabo has not only been helping out 
around the school, but has also been ministering to us as 
a family. He has been an encouragement to everyone he 

meets, and we will be 
sad to see him go when 
he returns home. Then, 
on April 28, Thomas and 
Ashley Nitz arrived for a 3 
week stay. While visiting, 
Thomas is helping Adrian 
Acs with the many ongoing 
construction projects 
happening around the 

school. Ashley brought camera equipment and is capturing 
photos and videos of each aspect of the ministry for media 
purposes, as well as updating needed sponsorship photos. 
As part of that, she is training a few Zambians on how to take 
photos for the ministry so we can continually have updated 
pictures of what is happening in Zambia. Meanwhile, Bob 
Ritzmann, who sits on the Lifesong board, will be viewing the 
progress that Lifesong Zambia has experienced since his last 

visit in 2018. 

School has been closed for the last two weeks, and will be 
reopening on May 9th for a new term. This break allows 

the students to spend 
time with friends and 
family at home, and 
gives the teachers 
time to prepare for the 
upcoming term. 

All that has been 
taking place here 
has reminded us of 1 
Corinthians 3:7, which 
reads: “So neither the 

one who plants or the one who waters is anything, but only 
God who gives the growth.” We see how God is providing 
the increase in the work happening in Zambia, and we covet 
your prayers as these many changes are taking place. 

The Delics in Kitwe, Zambia

dennis.delic@lifesongfororphans.org

Let’s Get Connected

The Foundation uses a record keeping solution called Realm. Unlike social media or our website, Realm is a closed software 
package relevant to your participation with the Foundation. Everyone gets a unique profile. Your profile enables you to be 
a part of a group, track your giving, add one-time and recurring donations, update your contact information, change family 
details, set notification preferences, or even add a profile picture. By keeping this information current, you are ensuring that 
you will receive mailings to the correct address, as well as helping the Foundation keep costs down.

How to Create an Account
1.	 Send us an email with your name, address, phone number and birthdate, requesting an account.
2.	 Watch for your emailed invitation to join Realm.
3.	 Click the link in the invitation you receive to create a Realm password.
4.	 You will then receive a verification email in which you need to click a link to verify your account.
5.	 Confirm your birthdate or phone number on the webpage that opens from that link.

You can then sign into Realm at https://onrealm.org/accfoundation. Enter your email address (the one at which you received 
the invitation) and the password you created. You can access your account from your computer or mobile device using the 
following web browsers: Chrome, Firefox, Microsoft Edge or Safari. There is also another way to access your account, and 
that is by using the Realm Connect App, available for iPhone and Android.
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We thank the Lord 
for the response of 
His Children in the US 
and Canada, for giving 
them a heart to give- prayer support, financial support and 
other services.

The ACCF, via the Eastern European Relief Committee (EERC), 
has sent funds for support into Ukraine, and up to the time of 
this writing, they are still able to receive and utilize the funds 
we are able to get into the country. We know that money is of 
limited value if you cannot spend it (a bag of gold is worthless 
if it won't buy a loaf of bread), but to this point, this is still the 
most efficient, effective and immediate physical help we can 
give our Brethren in Ukraine.

We are continuing to watch this all unfold, understanding 
that when the conflict ends, there may be greater financial 
and material needs which we would like to be in a position to 
address, if the Lord so allows. With the help of our Brethren 
in neighboring countries, our focus continues to be those who 
remain in Ukraine.

As always, though, our Brethren need our prayers. We must 
pray not only for their safety, but that God's Children represent 
their Father well during times of potential fear, imminent 
danger and possible overwhelming loss. This is an opportunity 
for Believers to demonstrate that they truly are different 
because of what they believe and in Whom they believe.

This is also an opportunity for us in North America to attest 

to the Lords's generosity to us and through us and to prove 
our faithfulness in financial and prayer support. Likewise, 
this gives us an illustrastive witness to the world by loving 
and supporting our Brethren in Christ. Though most of us 
have never met them, still we love and support those of the 
household of faith.

The Ukrainian recipients have expressed a sincere, heartfelt 
thankfulness to all that have prayed and continue to pray for 
them and for the donated funds.

As local (domestic) ministries, several of our Church families 
have also embarked on the resettling of those who have 
immigrated to the United States. Cross- country flights have 
been purchased for entire families, houses and/or apartments 
furnished, and even vehicles have been provided to help ease 
the transition. Our West Akron Church has jumped in fully 
to assist immigrants in resettling- with furniture, household 
goods, employment and even homes.

If you are led to support the Ukrainian refugees that have made 
their way to Ohio, you can send checks to ACC West Akron, 
4770 Copley Rd, Copley, OH, 44321 and memo "refugees". If 
you wish to support those still in Ukraine, you can send checks 
to ACCF, PO Box 72, Wooster OH 44691, and memo "Ukraine 
Relief". You can also donate at accfoundation.org. Give to 
Eastern European Relief Committee (memo: Ukraine Relief).

Ukraine Update
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